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December 29, 2021 

 
 
Via Electronic Mail 
 
 
Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. 
Executive Director/Staff Attorney 
Connecticut Siting Council 
10 Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT  06051 
 
Re: Petition No. 1470 – Petition for a Declaratory Ruling on the Need to Obtain a Siting 

Council Certificate for the Installation of a Temporary Telecommunications Facility 
at Sacred Heart University, 5151 Park Avenue, Fairfield, Connecticut 

 
Dear Attorney Bachman: 

As you are aware, the Council approved Petition No. 1470 on December 16, 2021, 
subject to conditions including, but not limited to, the delegation of “any project changes” to 
Council staff.  Since the Council’s approval, the Petitioner has determined the need to make two 
project changes which are as follows. 

1. Cellco has decided use existing Utility Pole No. 5591 near the Sacred Heart 
University (“SHU”) maintenance facility for the temporary installation of telco (fiber) service to 
the approved temporary tower site on the SHU Main Campus.  The use of this existing pole will 
eliminate the need to install a new utility pole within the Jefferson Street right-of-way which 
would require additional regulatory approvals. 

2. Due to development restrictions in place on the wooded parcel to the west of the 
approved temporary tower site, Cellco’s engineers have had to redesign the retaining wall 
included on the project plans.  The tallest portion of the retaining wall shown on the approved 
plan was five feet above grade at the northern end of the wall.  (See Cellco’s Response to 
Council Interrogatory No. 4).  Upon further review of existing site grades, it was determined that 
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a retaining wall, as originally approved, would have required additional site grading to extend 
onto the adjacent wooded parcel to the west.  To eliminate this grading onto the adjacent wooded 
parcel, which is prohibited by the existing development restrictions, the height of the northerly 
corner of the retaining wall will need to increase to ten feet above grade.  The wall will taper 
down from ten feet to one-foot above grade near the temporary tower site and two feet above 
grade at the southern end of the wall. 

Attached to this letter is a revised set of construction drawings for the temporary facility 
showing the two project changes described above.  If you have any questions or need any 
additional information about these changes, please contact me. 

Thank you in advance for your cooperation. 

Sincerely, 

 
Kenneth C. Baldwin 

 
KCB/kmd 
Enclosure 
Copy to: 
 Anthony R. Befera 
 Brian Ross 
 Michael Humphreys 










































